Annual Report 2000 

By Niels-Henrik M. Hansen

Last year was both a quiet and busy year for IFHOHYP. In fact, IFHOHYP had only one major activity during 2000. It was the Annual General Meeting in Vilnius, Lithuania. The activity was hosted by LiNJO, the Lithuanian organisation for young hard of hearing, and included not only the AGM for IFHOHYP, but also the course “Putting hard of hearing on the map” that was aimed towards both Lithuanian and foreign participants. 

The culmination of the AGM was a 30- minute meeting with the president of Lithuania. He seemed to be genuinely interested in the situation for hard of hearing young people today – both on domestic and international level.

Although not as many IFHOHYP members as it were expected took part in the AGM due to the high travel costs, the AGM went very well.

At the AGM Karina Chupina was elected a new substitute instead of Ervinas Kimavicius. Many thanks to Ervinas for his work in the board and in the planning of the AGM. The rates of membership fees were also adjusted at the AGM.

This was the only general activity in 2000. On a more quiet side the board made several applications to the European Youth Foundation. Two applications were submitted and accepted. The first application was aimed at improving and updating the IFHOHYP brochure plus working on the application for membership of EUROPEAN YOUTH FORUM. The second application was aimed at running the IFHOHYP training course at the European Youth Centre of Council of Europe in Strasbourg, France, and it is going to be held in autumn 2001.

The web site was expanded during the year. A new design was adopted and the site did have over 1500 visitors in 2000. Daniele Tosti from Italy has taken the responsibly for updating the “links” page to other organisations for hard of hearing on a regular basis.

The Newsletter was published three times in 2000 and we tried to broaden the scope of its contents, so the Newsletter told readers not only about IFHOHYP activities, but also different stories about being young hard-of-hearing today.

The board has worked fairly well. There haven’t been any board meetings besides the AGM, but the board tried to keep in touch by email. This proved to be more difficult than expected, and some members of the board were very quiet. The single biggest problem during the year was the budget. This problem has continued since the last treasurer and was not finally solved in 2000.

Part of the problem has also been the old auditor. He has been slow to responds to requests from the treasurer. The board is sorry for the problems with the budget and hopes it will be able to solve them in the coming year.

